
 

                             THE CALL                                                                       August 2022 

 
 

THE CALL 
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Trinity Episcopal Church     
 Pocatello, Idaho 

 
Weaving God’s Unfinished Tapestry 

August 2022 

     Every month I am reminded that next month looms, and it's time to write a new  

letter. I am convinced that each month is shorter than the last, but the calendar 

tells me that June was only one day shorter than May, and that July, in fact, is one 

day longer than June. So yes, "thirty days hath September' and so on, but thirty 

days seems more like a week passing. A whole year? That's more like a couple of 

months. 
 

     My time-warp experience is common among humans, especially as we age. It makes sense, 

because every day of our lives is a smaller proportion of our lifespan than the preceding day.  

Remember as a kid when fifteen minutes seemed like an eternity, and  compare how quickly in 

adulthood the years slide past. 
 

     In spite of our human perceptions of time, the clock moves at a measured pace. The clock    

reflects the daily spinning of our earth, the monthly orbit of the moon, and our annual orbit 

around the sun.  We, and everybody and everything around us, are all moving on this same 

majestic timescale. God's great timescale. It doesn't speed up, and it doesn't slow down. In our 

own short visits to His great clockworks we perceive that time moves at different rates, but our 

perceptions fool us. 
 

     God's time is eternal, ours is not. So it behooves us to make good use of our allotment. 

Joining the community that is Trinity Episcopal Church allows us to become part of an entity 

that, while mortal, has a longer lifespan than we humans do. In fact, in taking the Sacraments, 

we join the body of believers who have preceded us, and those who will follow. We have a tiny 

taste of eternity, and we figuratively become part of the immortal body that is the Holy Trinity 

itself, the great maker and keeper of time.  
 

     Every second is precious, as is all time from Alpha to Omega. We are a part of eternity, but 

we're only given a short time to participate in it. Make the best of your share, for yourselves, for 

your communities, for your world, and above all, for God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit. 
 

Prayerfully Yours, 

Tom 
Tom Eckert 

Senior Warden 
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From Rev. Haydie 
 

Happy August!  It’s high summer: the season of fresh tomatoes, sweet corn, and end-of summer 
travels.  
 

This year, I’ll be one of the travelers. On August 14, when I’d usually be at Trinity, Anne and I will 
be in Wisconsin at a memorial service for her sister Lisa. That means I’ll miss my usual office 
hours on Friday 8/12 and Monday 8/15.  But I’m normally in the office every Monday and Friday 
from 10-2 (and often at other times as well), so please feel free to stop in and visit. 
 

Several Trinity grandchildren are traveling as well, spending time at Paradise Point church camp in 
McCall. From the photos, it looks like they’re having a wonderful time!   
 

Bishop Jos is also on the road. In the four weeks since his consecration, he’s already visited    
congregations from Alta to Caldwell—to say nothing of the church’s General Convention in        
Baltimore. He and his wife Kimby are now on their way to the Lambeth Conference in England, 
where he may well be be the newest of the Anglican bishops assembled from across the world. 
We’re looking forward to seeing him at Trinity in October. 
 

With so many congregants traveling, I’m especially grateful to the ushers, readers, worship      
leaders, coffee hour hosts, altar guild members… to all those who are keeping our worship        
services and day-to-day operations going. There’s still lots going on at Trinity, even in August: My 
Brother’s Table, exercise class, the book group, planning meetings, a few funerals… It takes a   
village, and I feel very blessed to be part of this community! 
 

Stay cool; stay safe. And enjoy the rest of your summer! 
 

Haydie+ 

Exploring Episcopal Faith 
 

Want to learn more about        

Anglican faith? Interested in   

confirmation, baptism, or          

reception into the Episcopal 

church?  
 

Here’s your chance! Bishop Jos will be visiting 

Trinity in late October, so that’s this year’s     

opportunity for confirmation, reception, or    

reaffirmation of faith.  In preparation for his 

visit, we’re offering an eight-week class for 

those who want to commit themselves to    

Episcopal faith as well as those—both new   

congregants and more seasoned ones!—who 

simply want to learn more about it. 
 

We’ll meet weekly from late August through 

early October, and we’d be delighted to have 

you join us. Questions?  Talk to Rev. Haydie. 

Looking Ahead 
 
Mark your calendars now for 
“the-day-the-choir-comes-
back”: Rally Day, the  
beginning of our fall season 
together. Join us on September 11th for a  
Eucharistic liturgy taken from the New Zealand 
Prayer Book and a special coffee hour.  
 
And on October 23, Bishop Jos will be visiting 
us for the first time! 

Back-to School Blessings… 
and Ice Cream! 
 

Mark your calendars now for Back-to-School 
blessings on August 21, followed by an ice-
cream social in the courtyard at coffee hour. 
Student or teacher? Bring any school supplies 
you’d like to have blessed for the new school 
year—though ECW will have a few here for 
you, too! 
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  1  Aiden Evans 

      Barry Mecham 

  2  Richard Creason 

10  Gene Kurtz 

      Bob Venemon 

11 Chris Elston 

     Suzanne Forrest 

16  Cyndi Sears 

21  Trent Clegg 

      Debbie Newhouse 

23  Alice Fults 

26  Geoffrey Friedley 
 

Anniversaries 
 

   14  Stephen & Teena Rhoads 

18  Troy & Laura Kase 

19  Sue & Martin Frasure 

21  Barry & Claudia Mecham 

24  Thomas & Monica Eckert 
 
 

If you know of a birthday or anniversary that is not 

listed or is incorrect, please contact the church    

office at  233-2640.  We don’t want to miss anyone.  

Just a reminder—Trinity 
is live streaming  our 
worship services on our 
YouTube     channel on 
Sundays at 10:00 a.m. You can find our  ser-
vices here:   https://youtube.com/channel/
UCjioEcmm7hjKGHqHDpQeOHQ. 
 

The bulletin for each service will be  availa-
ble on Trinity’s website 
(trinitypocatello.org) on the Friday  after-
noon before the service under the 
“Worship” tab. 

      

 

 

Episcopal Church Women (ECW) did not meet in 
July. Our next meeting will be a Pot Luck on      

August 20th at 11:00 in the Parish Hall. Please 
bring your favorite pot luck food to share. Drinks 
will be provided. Our August project is to provide 

school supplies for a variety of students & teachers 
who will be going back to school soon. These     
include elementary school, middle school, high 

school, college students, teachers & professors. 
Please start collecting supplies during the back-to-
school sales. You know what K-12 students like to 

take the first day of school. College students can 
always use pens and paper. Teachers may            
appreciate a tea bag & energy bar.  We will fill bags 
with a few age appropriate supplies, so everyone 

going back to school has something to be blessed 
August 21st during Blessing of the Back-Packs.  

Rev. Diane always needs plain Chapsticks, greeting 
cards with envelopes, and composition notebooks 

(plain black & white covers with no spiral binding) 
for PWCC. Angela Young needs men and women’s 
socks at the hospital for needy patients for when 

they are released as most come in without socks.    

All women of the church, ages 16 and up are mem-
bers of ECW and welcome to attend.                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Trinity Reads 
     This summer and early fall, 
Trinity’s book group is reading  
Rachel Held Evans’ Wholehearted 
Faith.  
 

     We meet in the Parish Hall on 
(mostly) alternate Wednesdays. 
Some participants are in person, 

and others are on Zoom. Right now, we’re 
reading about two chapters each meeting. 
 

     Our first August meeting will be on August 
3 at 7pm. You’re very welcome to join us…or 
just to read along! 
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Pocatello Women’s Correctional Center (PWCC) Ministry Update 

The last several months have been a busy time for Trinity’s outreach ministry to PWCC. An Idaho                

Department of Correction training for volunteers was hosted by Trinity earlier last month in the  

Parish Hall with about thirty people in attendance from various faiths and community organizations. 

The three-hour presentation from 5 to 8 pm went by quickly and the healthy snacks were a hit.  

Zoom and Microsoft Teams have allowed us to safely expand our services to the residents at PWCC.          

Eucharist Services, book study (Anne Lamott’s HELP, THANKS, WOW The Three Essential Prayers), 

Courage for Life discipleship program and one on one clergy counseling are all being offered on   

various days via  technology. The Story Link Program requires in-person presence at PWCC due to 

the audio recording and soon to be visual recording of the residents reading to their children.  

A proposal for a grant to the Idaho Episcopal Foundation is also underway for a need at PWCC, but 

more about that next month. 

Last but not least, thank you to all for the donations of greeting cards, black composition books and 

basic chap-sticks. This is an on-going need at PWCC and is greatly appreciated. 

The Water of life 
 

Christ is like a river that is continually       
flowing. There are always fresh supplies of 
water coming from the fountainhead, so that a 
man may live by it and be supplied with water 
all his life. So Christ is an ever-flowing      
fountain; he is continually supplying his people, 
and the fountain is not spent. They who live 
upon Christ may have fresh supplies from him 
for all eternity; they may have an increase of blessedness that 
is new [and] never will come to an end.             

 —Jonathan Edwards 

MBT Needs 
My Brothers’ Table could use 
cans of proteins and vegetables 
for the take home bags on    
Sunday.  If you can help by 

bringing in a case of chili, beefaroni, or vegetables 
it would be greatly appreciated. 

New Vestry Member 

The Vestry is happy to welcome a 
new member, Susan Goslee. Susan 
will fill the vacancy created by  
McKenna Grace's resignation for the 
rest of this year.  She's also agreed to 
serve as Clerk of the Vestry, and 
we're very grateful!   
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Su n M o n Tu e W e d Th u Fr i  Sat  

 1 
 
 

8:00 AA 

2 
 
 

8:00 AA 

3 
 
 
 
 

7:00 Book Club 

4 5 
 
 
 
 
 
8:00 AA 

6 

  7 

10:00  Morning  Prayer 
            
 
  1:30  My Brothers’  
                        Table 

8 
 

 
 
 
 
 

8:00 AA 
 
 

9 
 
 
 
 
 
 
8:00 AA 

10 

 

11 

 
 
 
 
 

12 

 
 
 
 
 
 
8:00 AA 

13 

14 

 
10:00  Morning Prayer 
 
 
 1:30  My Brothers’ Table 

15 

 
 
 
 
 
8:00 AA 

 
 

16 
 

 
 
 
 
8:00 AA 

 
 

17 

 
 
 
 
7:00 Book Club 

18 
 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 
 
 
8:00 AA 

20 

11:00  ECW 

  21 

10:00 Holy Eucharist 
   Back to School Blessing 
 
  1:30  My Brothers’ Table 
   
  

22 

 
 
 
 
 
8:00 AA 

23 
 
3:00 Our  
  Gathering Place 
 
 
8:00 AA 

24 
 
3:00 OGP 
 
 
7:00 Vestry –   
              Zoom 

25 

 
3:00 OGP 

26 
 
3:00 OGP 

 
 
 
 
 

27 

28 

10:00 Holy Eucharist 
 
 
1:30  My Brothers’ Table 
2:00 Worship Committee 

29 

 
2:00 OGP 

 
 
 

 
8:00 AA 

30 
 
3:00 OGP 

 
 
 
 

8:00 AA 

31 
 
3:00 OGP 
 
 
 
7:00 Book Club 

   

Trinity Episcopal 
Church 

Arthur Avenue and Lander Street 
PO Box 1214 

Pocatello, ID  83204 
Phone: 208-233-2640 

E-mail: info@trinitypocatello.org 

Church Office Hours: 
Monday, Thursday, Friday  

10:00 am to 2:00pm 
Virtual Office Hours: 

Wednesday 9:15 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
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Church Staff 

Bishop: The Rt. Rev. Jos Tharakan 
Priest-in-Charge: The Rev. Haydie LeCorbeiller 

Priests:  The Rev. Diane Paulson 
        The Rev. Dr. Donald Paulson 

Parish Secretary:  Marky Essinger 
Music / Choir Director: Trent Clegg 

Keyboardist:  Trent Clegg 

Vestry 

Thomas Eckert - Sr. Warden 
Christopher Elston - Junior Warden 

Diane Bilyeu 
Joe Crupper 

Susanne Forrest 
Susan Goslee, Clerk 

Beth Johnston 
Miffy Lane 

Worship Schedule 
Worship:  Sundays at 10:00  a.m. 

 Parish Office Hours :  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday  9:15 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 

«AddressBlock» 

mailto:info@trinitypocatello.org

